

## Randlay Primary School & Nursery

Ofsted GRADED GOOD

Local Centre, Randlay, Telford, Shropshire TF3 2LR

Head Teacher: Mrs Lynda Stolic Bed(Hons), NPQH, MaST Telephone: 01952 386986 Email: a2172@taw.org.uk

Website: randlayprimaryschool.co.uk

Ref: Office admin/PL/Harvest/Harvest2021

9<sup>th</sup> October 2025

## Dear Parents/Carers,

## **Harvest Festival 2025**

I am writing to confirm that the children's Harvest Festival Assembly will take place in school on **Thursday 16th October**. As part of the celebration, **Mr Christopher Landau** from **Telford Minster** will be joining us.

Following the success of last year's harvest donations, we have decided once again to donate all items collected to **Telford Crisis Support (TCS)**.

TCS is an independent, volunteer-led charity centred around a core foodbank service. The cost-of-living crisis, COVID, and other global factors have increased the need for the vital support they provide. Over time, TCS has expanded its services to help tackle the growing issue of poverty in our local community.

Please find attached a **wish list** of items that Telford Crisis Support can accept. Please ensure that all cans and packets are within their sell-by date.

Donations can be brought into your child's class base between **Friday 10th October** and the **morning of Wednesday 15th October**, ready for collection by Telford Crisis Support.

If you know of anyone who may benefit from their support, please visit Telford Crisis Support – Volunteer led since 2013 or call the team on **01952 586646**.

Thank you in advance for your continued generosity and support this Harvest.

Yours sincerely

Lynda Stolic Headteacher











